Crossett city council met in special session April 3, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the executive chambers of the Crossett Economic Development building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
			Council Members:  Martin, Knight, Rowe, Marshall, Rodgers and Foster

[bookmark: _GoBack]Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney Hamilton

Mayor McCormick announced the purpose of this meeting is to discuss energy savings project with Entegrity.

Mayor McCormick turned the floor over to Sam Selig of Entegrity.  Mr. Selig reminded the council that the bids for qualifying agencies was submitted and Entegrity was the only agency qualified to perform the study.  The study will be to determine if water/energy savings projects are significant enough to finance for useful life of project.  If enough savings cannot be found, Entegrity will not charge the city for the study.  If adequate savings can be found and the city decides not to proceed, the study will cost the city $10,370.  If the city proceeds with energy savings measures, the cost of the study will be rolled over into the project.  Once the scope of work is presented, the proposal can be negotiated and prioritized.  Councilwoman Rodgers stated that even if the city decides not to proceed, we can learn so much through this study.

Mr. Selig said that he has spoken to Mr. Cecil Ritter of the Crossett Water Commission and they were not interested in participating in the study.   Councilmembers stated concern that they could make this decision without discussion with the council.  Mayor McCormick explained that the Crossett Water Commission is an autonomous commission which gives them the privilege to self-govern.

The next step for proceeding is to sign the project development agreement.

Mr. Selig explained that the improvements are usually financed through the USDA bond program.  Payment for this is made through the energy savings.  

Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilwoman Marshall to have Mayor McCormick sign the project development agreement and begin the study.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
